TTRO Guidance Note

The promotion of Temporary Traffic Regulation Orders (TTRO’s) are necessary due to a change in Police Scotland Policy and are a legal requirement to allow certain parades/marches/galas etc to take place in safety. Perth & Kinross Council made the commercial decision to promote road closures for community events for free. The advertising costs would normally have been £680 and it was felt that these costs could not be met by small individual groups which serve the Community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Over the past year the costs of promoting these events have been in excess of £20,000 but have enabled Community groups to continue to enjoy festivities that have been carried out over generations. The Omnibus orders that were promoted in 2018 enabled sixty-seven events to be promoted for free and examples of these are as follows – 
1. Remembrance Day parades
2. Christmas parades/light switch on
3. New Year Day celebrations
4. Pipe Band parades
5. Highland Games
Whilst the above list is not exhaustive of all the events that take place over the whole of the Perth & Kinross Council area it does give guidance as to what can be included. It must also be noted that any Traffic Management or Police Scotland costs associated with the event must be met by the organiser.
To ensure that the events are advertised for free Perth & Kinross Council will promote four orders during any calendar year and the dates for submission will be issued via e-mail. Any submissions that do not meet the dates will result in the applicant having to pay the costs for advertising.
